4345 City Lights Terrace

Jamesville NY 130789658

July 17,1997

Dr. Rosemary Kennett

Syracuse New York

Dear Rosemary,
Since the time of our judgement of divorce and in-court opting out stipulation, I have endeavored to work with you and your therapists with regard to your exercising fair and reasonable visitation with our children. Unfortunately, you have continued to engage in inappropriate and harassing behavior against the children's au pair, the children and me.

You should be aware that New York Penal Law §240.26 (Harassment in the second degree) states that "A person is guilty of harassment in the second degree when, with intent to harass, annoy or alarm another person …. He or she engages in a course of conduct or repeatedly commits acts which alarm or seriously annoy such other person and which serve no legitimate purpose." Harassment in the second degree is a violation punishable by a fine plus up to 15 days of incarceration.

New York Penal Law §240.25 (Harassment in the first degree) states that "A person is guilty of harassment in the first degree when, he or she intentionally and repeatedly harasses another person in or about a public place or places or by engaging in a course of conduct or by repeatedly committing acts which places such person in a reasonable fear of physical injury". Harassment in the first degree is a class B misdemeanor, punishable by incarceration of up to three months.

I am informed that your continuing behavior could also form the predicate for a family offense petition by me against you in Family Court, at which time a Family Court Judge has a number of options to choose from in terms of appropriate punishment.

I need to give you some guidelines for acceptable behavior. First you are to confine your interactions with my au pair to operational arrangements for agreed visitations with the children. Matters of policy must not be discussed with the au pair. In general please refrain from harassment of the children and myself.

As we agreed, you are not to enter my house or garden at 4345 City Lights Terrace. The mechanics of your visitation with our children will take place outside of this property.

I understand that many of your actions are motivated by concern for our children but I cannot agree with your negative attitude towards my au pair. I believe use of an au pair is a legal and indeed respected way of getting quality childcare and note that as the custodial parent, I am responsible for providing this. I am willing to listen to your concerns but only to extent they are addressing genuine concern for the children. It is not my responsibility to look after your emotional state and cannot make decisions based on this. To clarify the issue of the responsibility associated with custody, I enclose 2 pages from the "New York Practice Guide Domestic Relations" §34.01.

I thank your attention to these issues and take your recent apology as a positive sign.

Very Truly yours,

Geoffrey Fox
